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OUR PRAYERS 
These are not just names on a list but people for whom we are truly concerned. 

Please let us  know how they are doing so that we may continue to pray for 
them or rejoice in their healing or answer to prayer. 

 
CHURCH MEMBERS REQUESTING PRAYER: Mona Bullard, 
Mike Brown, Dottie Darswell, Judy Erwin, Sue Flanigan, Alex  
Luther, Wanda McMahan, Virginia McCracken, Carolyn Moffett,  
Lois Smith, Louise Spradlin, Ina Thomason, Peggy Turney.  
 
We would like to extend Christian condolences to the family of 
Sally Jo Gibson and to Carol Murray and family in the recent 
death of her father, Gene Winford 
 

Prayers Of The People 

The Flame 

To Know -  To Love - To Serve God 

FIRST UNITED METHODI ST 
CHURCH 

A Publication of the First United Methodist Church of Harrison                             Volume 1, June 1-30, 2021 

June 2021 Pastor’s Page 

It’s kind of hard to believe that summer is already here. It’s even harder to think that I have been 
serving Harrison First UMC for five months now. It seems like it was just a few weeks ago when I 
first stepped on our campus as pastor. The past five months have been busy but oh so enjoyable as 
well. I am so thankful that things are slowly getting back to our new normal, and my wife and I 
have met so many great people. We have lots we would like to do over the summer, and my hope 
is that we will get to know more of you all and even get to visit our homebound members as we 
seek to build upon this idea of community.  
 

Making sure those who are physically unable to be with us regularly for worship is just one more 
way we can build community among our church family. As you make plans this summer for trips to 
the beach, lake, or wherever the roads may take you, I hope you will also put on your list of things 
to do, is to take some time this summer, if you are able, also to visit those who cannot be with us in 
person. Growing our community of faith isn’t just the job of the pastor but the job of every               
member of the body of Christ.  
 

One of the other things I hope you make sure that you make time for this summer beyond                    
attending worship is spending time with God in different ways. This past Sunday, I talked about 
how we can become awestruck by God through spending time in nature. The truth is that is just 
one of many ways. My hope is that this summer, you will seek out different ways to encounter God 
because it will help make this a more meaningful year.   
 

As an additional note, I wanted to make sure you all knew my normal schedule for those wishing to 
visit me during office hours. I am in the office most days, Monday through Thursday, between 9 am 
and 4 pm. There are times when I am out in the community as well but those vary. If you need to 
meet with me, you can either call Lissie or me at the office to set up a specific time, but also know 
you are welcome to drop in as well. I am also more than willing to meet outside the church office if 
you would like as well; just let me know what works best. 
 


